Honorable committee members,

| put this forward today in support of the passage of SB670. As the President for the letter carriers in the state of Oregon, |
understand the importance of collective bargaining and it's ability to ensure the best possible training is available and accessible for
workers. SB670 is critical to ensure these rights remain and the state of Oregon continues to have apprenticeship programs and
other critical training available to our essential mass transit employees. This in turn, will help provide all Oregonians with excellent
service and ensure that workers have the skills and knowledge to work safely. Thank you for your consideration.

Willie Groshell
President Oregon State Association of Letter Carriers



